



Martin J. Weigel

Alderperson Second District

414/774-0639

7415 West Greenfield Avenue West Allis WI 53214

Cathleen M. Probst

Alderperson Second District

414/687-3129

1959 South 79 Street West Allis WI 53219

January 14, 2013

The Honorable Mayor Dan Devine and Members of the Common Council 7525 W. Greenfield Avenue West Allis WI 53214

Dear Mayor Devine and Common Council Members:

This letter is to request the Common Council's approval to have "middle of the road," portable signs placed at two different crosswalks at both 79th and Lincoln Avenue and 73rd and Becher St. The basic concept is to have these signs not be permanent but rather that they be removable and used during the needed school hours. In that way, they can be easily set up and taken down during the actual time when children are present during crossing guard shifts. The thought is that the Principal, another designated school employee, or the contracted crossing guard would put them out and remove them at the beginning and ending of the designated time periods.

Upon your approval of this request, the Public Works/Engineering Department would be authorized and directed to implement this plan as soon as possible.

If you have any questions, or need further information or clarification, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Sincerely,

2nd District Alderperson

Martin J. Weigel

2^{na} District Alderperson

Cathleen M. Probst

PMZ:jfw

cc:

Mike Lewis

ADM\ORDRES\MCC.PedestrianSigns.011513